TOWN TALK



Town of Hideout Newsletter

In this issue:

- Community Visioning
- Town Committees
- Summer Concert Series
- Noxious Weeds Thanks
- New Fleet

Two Town Committees Looking for Volunteers

The Town Infrastructure Committee is looking for new volunteers. A background in engineering would be a plus! Carol Haselton (Town Council Member) is starting a new Transit Committee and is also looking for volunteers. Email Jan McCosh at jmccosh@hideoututah.gov or Carol at chaselton@hidoututah.gov to find out more about both committees.

End of Summer Celebration includes free **BBQ** and entertainment

September 24th from

4:00pm-7:00 pm

Complimentary BBQ and Dessert—bring your own drinks. Entertainment by local musician and Hideout resident—Singer/ songwriter Victoria Sorensen.

See flyer attached to this email for more details.

Community Visioning



We received more than 300 responses to the survey; a significant response rate for which we are grateful. As a result of that input, we will follow up with a series of virtual meetings to continue the community dialogue that is so important to planning for the future of Hideout. To that end, you are invited to attend one of the following meetings via Zoom:

September 21st at 12:00 noon Sept 27th at 5:00pm

You will receive a flyer with the Zoom meeting links in the coming week.

Please note that these two meetings will include the same presentation. We simply wanted to offer a daytime and evening opportunity.

Thanks so much and we look forward to seeing you later this month!

Town of Hideout

Hideout Summer Concert Series

Our Summer Concert Series has been a brilliant success thanks to Sheri Jacobs and her Community Outreach Committee as well as Town Staffers. A special thanks to our generous sponsor, Rocky Mountain Power.

A word from Rocky Mountain Power-"At Rocky Mountain Power, we know great things happened through partnership, collaboration and a shared commitment to community....we are honored to contribute to your organization's efforts and that you for the opportunity to do so."

Travis Jones, Regional Business Manager































Noxious Weeds Update A HUGE THANK YOU for

making our new "Tough on Weeds" program a success! We made significant progress in getting rid of noxious weeds in Town and we couldn't have done it without your efforts.

A reminder that under the Town's new "Tough on Weeds" program, those who are non-compliant

with noxious weed treat-

ment requirements risk

being under abatement

notice penalties.

New Fleet of Public Works Vehicles Congrats to Timm Dixon, PE, the Town's Director of Engineer-

ing and Public Works who has successfully acquired five new vehicles for the Public Works Department through a State exchange program, saving the Town money and potentially setting us up to participate in future savings via an exchange for electric vehicles. The new vehicles have replaced our old fleet and will be used for work such as maintaining roadways, snowplowing, salt spreading and utility system maintenance. "Leasing these vehicles, and turning them back in at the end of

the lease serves two purposes. First, the cost of maintenance such as tires, repairs, etc., is covered through the lease agreement, and second, the Town may have the option to lease electric vehicles in the future without the worry of selling off an older fleet. Electric vehicles is where transportation is headed,"

said Timm. "In addition to the benefits of lowering carbon emis-

sions and fuel costs, the potential savings to the Town could be

significant. We will continue to pursue this exchange option for

the Town."